Engineer of 2020 Committee

Friday, January 22, 2010

Present:  Marc Williams, Mike Harris, Jim Barany, Anne Dare, Peter Meckl, Diane Beaudoin, Dale Harris, Carla Zoltowski, Steve Hoffmann, David Radcliffe, Jon Fricker, Nathalie Duval-Couetil, Carolyn Percifield, Bob Hannemann, Linda Higgins. 

The meeting was called to order at 10:35 am by Peter Meckl.  Peter welcomed everyone and introduced Nathalie Duval-Couetil from the Center for Entrepreneurship, who directs the Certificate in Entrepreneurship and Innovation Program.  The minutes were reviewed and a motion to accept the minutes was made by Jon Fricker and seconded by Diane Beaudoin.  The minutes were approved as submitted.   

Peter reminded the committee that a draft summary of the 2009 Workshop (prepared by Anne Dare) was sent to the committee to review.  Please let Peter know of any comments or changes so it can be posted on the website.  Steve Hoffman was still in the process of organizing comments from the morning break-out sessions.  Those will also be incorporated.  The website will have Links to the presentations and to the speaker’s home pages.  Peter will send a reminder.  

2010 Seed Grant Program – So far only two proposals have been received.  Others are expected.  After all are received, the committee will divide in two groups to review and rank the proposals.  Peter will send email to inform which proposals each group will be assigned and then each group will meet on their own to determine their rankings.  This should be completed by Feb. 26, the date for the next meeting, where final selections of the 2010 Seed Grant winners will be determined.

2010 Workshop – The dates selected are 9/21 or 9/28.  Venues are available and the Dean is available.  Green week coincides with 9/28 so it may be better to go with the 21st.  We will want to reserve the Stewart center venue to hold it there.  Topic of entrepreneurship has been chosen as workshop topic and Nathalie is present at the meeting to provide some thoughts since she is involved with the certificate program.

Nathalie has been involved with the entrepreneurship certificate program for 5 years.  The program functions like a minor.  Mike Harris serves on their committee so she agreed to help this committee out. The key issue about the workshop is to determine what is relevant for our faculty and what will get them in the room.  Engineers already know a lot about this topic.  Nathalie felt it should not be framed specifically about entrepreneurship.  Questions such as how do you integrate entrepreneurship into engineering education, including minors and the certificate program, could be addressed.  What are the intended outcomes?   The certificate program tries to enhance the student, add turbo to their careers, and provide communication skills, etc. that they need.  Their goal is to provide the abilities to seize opportunities.  Some possible content and speakers were discussed.  There could be a presentation of what they are doing that align with goals, include entry and exit data, what they learn.  Have students and instructors speak.  Bring some of the faculty currently teaching in the program and have them talk about their situations. We could also bring in employers, and big alums or someone who recruits heavily.  There could also be discussion about the licensing process.

The comment was shared that some people view entrepreneurship as risky.  Risk prevents people from doing things.  Different kinds of investors go through different life stages.  What part does a student want to be a part of?  Risk is a perception they have to deal with.  This could be dealt with through education.  Will this attract faculty if they are not interested in entrepreneurship?  What will our audience want to see?  

Another comment was shared that the afternoon session in 2009 was lightly attended and holding the workshop for just a half day would bring more people together.  We can focus on simple things.  How do you integrate an entrepreneurial ability into the curriculum?  This will bring in faculty.  General information will not bring them in.  How you get it into our courses and curriculum would be of interest and if we stick with this we are better off.  You can energize your students and make them better engineers.  How do we do this?  We need tools to make them better engineers.  Faculty who teach beginning mechanics won’t be interested.  We need to get instructors teaching senior design.  They will have an interest. 

There is a study being done now among senior design students, with NC State, Penn State and Purdue.  The fraction of students from engineering that are participating in the Entrepreneurship Certificate program is 17% out of 300 students.  50 started last semester.  Since inception in 2005 it was 12%.  Not all students are interested in it and some who are interested are not passionate.  Should we survey our students to see how many are interested?  How does the data look?  We could look at sophomore seminar students.  We could challenge them to take additional courses with all the engineering requirements.  BME students could have more interest at all levels.  Dr. Geddes set the tone with all faculty.  We need someone like Geddes to offer support and provide awareness.  

Another committee member asked about combining the certificate program with the capstone course.  Possibly have the student write a proposal with their own idea.  How can we make this happen?  Can we require this as part of the certificate?  Can someone in the certificate program determine if this can be done?  Normally, students are given a project to work on.  It would be good to get the students to create their own idea.  The student could be asked to write a short synopsis proposing an idea before they get into the capstone course.  The faculty would have to review it and say it looks good or offer suggestions.  There could be examples of good projects with brief synopsis, showing students what you are looking for.  This would be difficult to police within all programs.  It would be approved at the school level.  

A committee member stated he is hearing that we are trying to extend the number of people that have intentional exposure. We may encourage more students and then a larger number of people are exposed who can share some of the best practices.  What kinds of materials can we give them? The traditional approach is always there but how can we broaden the business side?  We can find basic information, market data, patents within an area, and tools they need.  How do we achieve this? Could be as simple as creating a web page showing all resources.  Is there a way that we can get something posted, a presentation on-line, watch the presentation and hear the principles, and give a task to accomplish before the actual workshop?  The launch would have resources and could be ready to go.  We could prelaunch by developing materials and/or modules, and then formally launch at the 2020 workshop, delivering it to the College.  Participants can walk away with something they can use.  

What are the key dimensions of entrepreneurship?  Here are some key ingredients: 

· Market feasibility 

· Financial feasibility 

· Communications

· Leadership

· Teambuilding

· Intellectual property protection

· Commercialization

Intended outcomes – see Nathalie’s intended outcomes in her handout.

Should we shoot for half a day? Majority vote for half day workshop with lunch included.  Peter suggests that people who have an interest and can help identify speakers to let him know so they can work with him to help get this going.  Nathalie knows people at the university that are already involved in the certificate program, peers and outside people such as Tom Byers at Stanford.  

Engineer of 2020 Attributes – Diane has put together the assessment tool that each school will submit this May.  The definitions and language are all consistent this year.  Are individual schools delivering any of this currently? We can get baseline data.  Diane is meeting with assessment people next week.  She will provide to the Undergrad chairs so they know what they will submit.  Heads will be asked to give a report to the ELT at a meeting in June.  Why only undergraduate?  Do we not care about graduate students?  Diane could speak to Audeen Fentiman.  Jim said there is already an assessment of grad students.  The Graduate program is now being assessed as part of the North Central Accreditation.

Peter gave a final reminder to give feedback on the 2009 workshop summary.  Committee members should be on the look-out for seed grants.  

Meeting adjourned at 11:33 am.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Linda Higgins 

